
CMO35 Meeting Minutes – Spring 2014 
 
March 23, 2014 – SAC Park Shrewsbury, Ma. 
 
Meeting opened 2:10pm 
 

1. Roll call – 1 Team not represented; Oxford. 
2. Old Business 

Spring Schedule – Two or Three division schedule was discussed. It was decided to 
remain at two divisions with no changes at this time. The League Bylaw requiring the 
first place B Division team to move to A Division WILL be enforced.  However the 
requirement of the last place A Division team to move down will NOT be used in order 
to even out the number of teams for the Fall season.  

3. New Business: 
Team drop – Illyria is not returning for the Spring season. Southbridge dropped out for 
the Spring season but will return for the Fall 2014 season. This leaves 9 teams in division 
A and 10 teams in division B. In the Fall Southbridge will return giving division B 11 
teams however as mentioned in the old business the 1st place B team WILL move to 
Division A, last Division A team will STAY in Division A. This gives both Divisions 10 teams 
for the Fall season. 
The Spring schedule was set and approved to post onto the web-site. 
Dale Rio was not in attendance however he did send an email stating that he would 
have the referee schedule set by the end of March. He asked if anyone knew of available 
AR’s to please let him know. 
All teams were concerned that the weather would not allow the fields to open for the 
first week, it was decided to keep the schedule as is and re-schedule the first game if 
needed. 

4. League fees: League fees remain the same. $150.00 per team per season. 
 
Next Meeting: The Fall registration meeting will be held early August. Exact day, time & place TBD. 
 
Meeting Closed 4:30pm 


